
Greater legal protection for trans people on the way
in Sweden
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Hours before International Day against Homophobia, Transphobia and Biphobia, the Swedish
parliament declared their support for greater legal protection for trans people.

There are two distinct legal processes going on, in relation to hate crime and hate speech laws respectively.

In relation to hate crimes, on 16 May Swedish MPs voted in favour of adding the ground of ‘transgender identity
and expression’ to the existing list of protected grounds in the current 2010 legislation. (The new list of protected
ground will read as follows: race, skin colour, national or ethnic background, faith, sexual orientation and
transgender identity or expression.)  This change is due to come into effect on 1 July 2018.

On the same day, MPs also took the first step required to add the transgender identity and expression ground to
hate speech laws. This will require constitutional change so the timeline is slightly different to the hate crime
amendments; the parliament will need to vote for a second time on this issue following general elections scheduled
for autumn 2018. This proposed change would then enter into force on 1 January 2019.

According to RFSL, if successfully passed, this would be the first time that trans people are recognised in the
Swedish constitutions. However, both RFSL and RFSL Ungdom expressed concerns around the phrasing of the
ground itself; ‘gender identity and expression’ was the preferred option.

ILGA-Europe are pleased to see movement on hate crime and hate speech laws in Sweden so soon after the
publication of our latest Rainbow Europe Map earlier this week.

UPDATE: On 14 November, the Swedish parliament took the second of two necessary decisions to include
trans people in the Freedom of Speech act’s regulation on hate speech. The first decision came in May of
this year. The legislative change comes into effect on 1 January 2019. In two steps, trans people have now
been given increased protection in Swedish legislation. Since 1 July, trans people are protected within the
hate crime legislation. At the same time “transgender identity and expression” was added as a protected
ground for unlawful discrimination and insult.

Sweden are currently ranked at 10th place on the Rainbow Europe Map/Index
Check out RFSL’s press release here.
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